WINKLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of the AGM held on Wednesday 27th  May 2009, 7.30pm in Winkleigh Community Centre
Present: 
Cllrs Bowers, Stutt, Johnson, Holman, Gledhill, N.Turner, Cooper, J.Turner, Judge & Griffiths
Apologies:
Cllrs Hodgson & District Cllr Lausen

1.5.9 
Election of Chairman
Cllr Bowers requested nominations for the post of Chairman, Cllr Gledhill proposed Cllr Bowers as Chairman – 2nd Cllr Holman: voting 8 for, 1 against: MOTION CARRIED

2.5.9 Election of Vice Chairman
Cllr Gledhill proposed Cllr Stutt as Vice Chairman – 2nd Cllr Holman: 8 for, 1 against: MOTION CARRIED.
3.5.9 The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd April 2009 were confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4.5.9 Election of Officers and Representatives on other bodies: 

Councillors agreed their involvement in internal posts or on outside bodies as listed:

Finance Group/Internal Audit :
Cllrs Gledhill, J.Turner & Stutt.

Burial Ground & Bungalow:

Cllrs J.Turner, Hodgson, Cooper & Judge.

Emergency Plan:


Cllrs Cooper & Holman.

TAAG:



Cllr Bowers & Judge

Pre-School/School:


Cllrs N.Turner, Cooper & Holman

Community Centre:


Cllr Bowers.

Village Hall:



Cllr J.Turner 

Playing Fields:


Cllrs J.Turner & Cooper

Chulmleigh Patient Practice gp:
Cllr Gledhill.

Working/tidy group:


Cllrs Cooper, Judge, Johnson & J.Turner
5.5.9 Reports
Cllr Bowers reported that she had been contacted by Mr Coombes who would like to issue a revised up-to-date Winkleigh Directory and requested some financial support from the Parish Council. It was agreed that additional information was required prior to any formal discussion.

Cllr Bowers reported that she had contacted Kingsley Plastics who had agreed to supply paint for the bus shelter on the A3124. Cllrs agreed that Mr Ware should be asked to re-paint the shelter.

Cllr Bowers gave an update on her request for the design statement for the traffic calming measures for Townsend Hill.

6.5.9 Clerks Reports
Cllrs were advised of a site visit with DCC Highways on 26th June 2009, 2pm at Winkleigh Sports Centre
The Clerk advised Cllrs on the response from TDC Planning Department regarding the queries in relation to the conversion of redundant agricultural buildings.

7.5.9 District Councillor  
Cllr Lausen was unable to attend the meeting but had sent a written report which was read in full to the Council.

8.5.9 Letters  from Parishioners
A letter was received from Mrs Osman informing Cllrs that a new set of flower boxes for the village have been made by and will be maintained by local people. The Parish Council expressed their gratitude and Cllr Holman proposed a donation of £40 to Mr Mcginley – 2nd Cllr Bowers: A.i.F.: MOTION CARRIED. Cllrs agreed to post a notice in the noticeboard thanking all those involved.

A letter was received from Ms Parkinson a resident from Hollcombe complaining about the condition of the road between Winkleigh and Hollocombe. Cllrs agreed to forward this letter onto Highways.

Public Period
9.5.9 PLANNING

A) Returned from TDC

a) 1/0095/2009/LBC: Alterations to fenestration & provision of porch, Traphouse Cottage, 4 Barnstaple Street, Winkleigh: GRANTED

b) 1/0141/2009/LBC: Various works, 2 Coopers Hill, Winkleigh: GRANTED  

c) 1/0190/2009/FUL: Change of use from disused cattle shed/stables to one unit holiday accommodation, Wheatland Farm, Winkleigh: GRANTED
B) New Applications

a) 1/0467/2009/FUL: Conservatory at rear, 37 Springfields, Four Seasons, Winkleigh : APPROVED
b) 1/0448/2009/FUL: Conversion of redundant former threshing barn to holiday accommodation, Park Farm, Winkleigh, Ex19 8LE: Cllr Bowers proposed that this application be approved on the condition that provision is made for the barn owls identified in the report and “ leaving a roof void (with inspection hatch) accessible to them with access via the top window on the south end wall”- 2nd Cllr Holman: A.i.f: APPROVED with condition.
10.5.9.  FINANCE
a) The Clerk advised Cllrs of the report from internal audit . One issue was raised regarding no evidence of Cllrs having inspected the accounts over the last year. Cllrs discussed and stated that this issue had been identified by the PC at the last meeting and that a new entry had been made to the Financial Regulations of the PC in that the accounts will be checked along with bank reconciliation quarterly. Cllrs were advised that Mrs Mitchel has completed section 4 of the Annual Return.
b) Ratification of end of year accounts: Cllr J.Turner proposed that the Statement of accounts as presented by the Clerk be formally adopted and approved – 2nd Cllr Stutt: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED. 
c) Signing off of the annual governance statement : Cllrs addressed section 2 of the Annual Return and responded to questions 1-9 in order: Cllr J.Turner proposed that the Council formally adopt and approve the entries as made – 2nd Cllr Stutt: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED: The Chairman the  signed the document on behalf of Winkleigh Parish Council.

d) Receipts and payments
The following were received:

TDC ( ½ Precept)




£ 7,000.00
D/D

HM Customs & Excise ( VAT Reclaim)

£    137.45
D/D

It was resolved that the following payments be authorised:

John Blyth ( Replacement double glazing units)
£ 1320.51
Cheque 1311


Winkleigh Community Centre ( Hire)

£     24.00
             1312

N.Bullen ( Clerks salary + expenses May)

£   481.00

 1313

e) Consideration of acceptance of annual insurance premium

Cllr Stutt queried schedule where cover was based on an incorrect population. It was resolved that the Clerk check with the insurers to see if the correct population figures would have any effect on the premium and if not to issue the check for £1048.21. 

It was further resolved to obtain additional quotations next year.
11.5.9.  Current business matters
a) Discussions on Clerks Reports

Cllr Cooper proposed that the draft letter to Geoffrey Cox MP regarding the problems with the drains on Bullow View be sent on behalf of Winkleigh Parish Council once the Clerk has been advised by Cllr Stutt to do so – 2nd Cllr Gledhill: A.i.f.: MOTION CARRIED.
b) Winkleigh Development Brief 
The Chairman reported on the Steering Group meeting of 7th May and advised that a summary of the findings from the public consultation was issued . Cllr Turner said that he felt the Parish Council should formally discuss any reports before the final decision is made. Cllr Bowers agreed to try to get the consultants to attend the next PC meeting. Next meeting of the Steering Group 15th June 2pm at the Community Centre.
12.5.9.  NEW BUSINESS

a) Winkleigh Growers
Cllr Cooper advised that the paperwork was not yet ready for the planning application but issued a copy of a layout map for council consideration. Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council support in principle the details of the map supplied – 2nd Cllr Stutt: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED.

Cllr Stutt congratulated all those involved in this project.
b) Cemetery Bungalow  
Cllrs were advised that following a revisit by the contractor the work to the windows at the cemetery bungalow have been inspected and payment authorised.

The Council was advised that the Chairman and Cllr Holman have completed a full inspection of the bungalow and a report issued to all. Following discussions it was agreed that work had been completed to address the damp issues and that the PC needed to wait to see how effective this is. This has been agreed with the tenant.
The meeting was then moved to part II.

It was resolved to accept the quotation from Mr Parker for the work to the plasterwork and skirting at the bungalow@ £368.00 – ( voting 7 for , 0 against, 2 abstentions)
It was proposed that the rent review be held until after the damp issues are resolved.

( voting 7 for, 0 against, 2 abstention)

Return to meeting.

PUBLIC PERIOD II

13.5.9
   Late Items at the Chairman’s discretion
Cllrs were advised of a number of complaints regarding the location of the sign at Zukkis. It was agreed to liaise with highways

Cllrs were advised that the light in Cliffords way is still not working and needs urgent attention.

14.5.9 .LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE.
There were a number of circulars and magazines for Cllrs to consider.

There being no further matters to discuss the meeting was declared closed at 9.39pm

